
工业专员（创新及科技）葛明博士率领中国一汽国际代表团到访
IVE青衣院校，并与VTC副主席叶中贤博士会面，就新能源运输
的职业专才教育发展进行交流。
Dr GE Ming, the Commissioner for Innovation and Technology, 
leads a delegation from China FAW International to visit IVE 
Tsing Yi campus, where he meets with Dr Daniel YIP, VTC 
Deputy Chairman, to exchange views on VPET development 
for the new energy transportation regime.

发展新能源运输是环球趋势，政府近年积极推动绿色
运输，新能源交通工具及相关技术的人才需求亦迅速
攀升。今年初，工业专员（创新及科技）葛明博士率领
中国一汽国际（FAWI，母公司为中国一汽集团有限公司）
代表团到访香港专业教育学院（IVE）青衣院校，与VTC
副主席叶中贤博士及其他VTC代表会晤，探讨新能源运
输的职业专才教育发展。

会议中，叶博士跟代表团分享VTC为支援新能源交通行业
发展而推出的人才培训项目，介绍了VTC如何通过校企
合作、多元化的学习经历，以及融合课堂与职场体验的
学习模式，包括学徒训练计划和相关在职培训课程，助
学生掌握行业所需的知识和技能。VTC代表亦向代表团
介绍为非本地生而设的职专毕业生留港计划（VPAS），
鼓励非本地生来港就读政府指定技术行业的合资格
VTC高级文凭课程后留港发展，为粤港澳大湾区以至国
家的发展作出贡献。代表团随后亦参观校园的多个培训
设施，包括电动车培训中心和赛马会重型车辆排放测试
及研究中心等。
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工业专员（创新及科技）率领代表团到访VTC
了解新能源运输职专发展
Commissioner for Industry (Innovation and Technology)
leads a delegation to visit VTC to learn the VPET
development for new energy transportation

Development of new energy transport is a global trend. 
While the Government has been actively promoting green 
transportation in recent years, the demand for new energy 
vehicles as well as specialists in related technologies is 
on the rise.  Earlier this year, Dr GE Ming, Commissioner 
for Innovation and Technology, led a delegation from China 
FAW International (FAWI), a subsidiary of China FAW Group 
Co., Ltd., to visit the Hong Kong Institute of Vocational 
Education (IVE) Tsing Yi campus. During the visit, the 
delegation met with Dr Daniel YIP, VTC Deputy Chairman, 
and other VTC representatives to discuss the 
development of Vocational and Professional Education 
and Training (VPET) for new energy transportation.

During the meeting, Dr YIP shared with the delegation 
VTC’s new energy transportation related training 
programmes and initiatives. He introduced how VTC equips 
students with necessary knowledge and skills through 
industry-academia collaboration, diverse learning 
experiences, and on-the-job training, including 
Apprenticeship Scheme and various in-service training 
programmes. VTC representatives also briefed the 
delegation about the Vocational Professionals Admission 
Scheme (VPAS), which enables non-local students studying 
eligible VTC Higher Diploma programmes to stay and work 
in Hong Kong upon graduation, and contribute to the 
development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater 
Bay Area and the country. The meeting was followed by a 
guided tour for the delegation to various training facilities 
of the campus, including the Electric Vehicles Training 
Centre, the Jockey Club Heavy Vehicle Emissions 
Testing and Research Centre.


